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Thank you 
#TeamClarborough has had a fantastic year!  Plenty of 
happy memories have been made and lots of learning 
done.  Thank you for supporting the school and its 
drive to be the best it can.  Enjoy a safe and happy 
break together and we’ll look forward to another year 
of learning and fun in September. 
Mrs Cowell-Clark 

 
 
Message from the Governors 
The Governing Body would like to express their thanks to Mrs Cowell-Clark and all of the staff for their 
commitment and hard work again this year.   

 
 
Childcare@Clarborough 
The children that attend our afternoon childcare have had such fun this week.  Each day 
at home time they have been ‘Sliding out for Summer’.  They had so much fun! 
 
A big thank you to Mrs Crompton for donating the slide. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Thursday, the children had a pool party so they could end the term with a splash!  
They enjoyed an afternoon of water play, sand play, BBQ role play and had a delicious 
ice-cream. 

 

 



Pirate Day  
The Foundation Unit had a great day last Friday as it was their Pirate Day!  The children 
and staff dressed as pirates and took part in some swashbuckling activities.  Lots of fun 
was had by all. 

 
 
Class 1 
Class 1 pupils have been finding out about life for children from different faiths.  This group of children 
were very proud of the models they built together after learning about a Hindu girl called Nita, who lives in 
a block of flats and goes to the local Mandir for worship.  They had remembered to include a place to say 
prayers, could tell Mrs Russell the names of Hindu Gods and knew that Nita was expected to be kind and 
generous as part of her faith. Great work and fabulous learning! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Always Always Tea Party 
On Monday this week, Mrs Cowell-Clark held our half termly ‘Always, Always Tea Party’ for those children 
that are considered to always be kind and well-mannered, always hardworking and always considerate 
throughout their time in school.  Each week the teachers nominate children to be added to the ‘pot’ and 
Mrs Cowell-Clark pulls out one name per class from year 1 to year 6 each half term to attend the tea party.  
The children enjoyed some treats with Mrs Cowell-Clark.  Well done to Toby H, Emilia W, Joseph T, Daisy A, 
Khyler G and Connie-Mae L. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Music Concert 
On Wednesday this week, our budding musicians performed in our end of year music concert.  It was great 
to see parents here supporting the children.  We had a mixture of guitar, woodwind and piano 
performances.  Class 1 also showcased the work they have been learning during their drumming lessons.  
They sang, clapped and drummed! 
 
We would like to say thank you to our music teachers, Mrs Hawkins and Mr Schofield.  An especially big 
thank you to Mr Schofield for hosting the event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clarborough’s Got Talent 
We held our annual Clarborough’s Got Talent competition on Tuesday and as in previous years, it was such 
a fun afternoon.  All of the children performed so well and it was thoroughly enjoyable for the others to 
watch.  Well done to everyone that took part.  The results were: 
 
1st   Jack Q, piano   
2nd  Emily B & Amelia P, singing 
3rd  Olivia M & Rose P, poem 
4th   Matthew H, singing 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ICT sessions 
On Thursday 26th September at 3pm - 4pm, Mr Herdman will be holding a drop-in session in Class 1 for 
any parents/carers that would like to come and discuss any support that they would find helpful with 
regards to ICT sessions being set up in the future.  

 
 
Sports Presentation Evening 
Thank you to everyone that attended the Sports Presentation Evening on Tuesday, it was great to see you 
there.  We hope you enjoyed the evening celebrating our schools sporting achievements this year.  A huge 
well done to everyone that has represented the school in sport this year and an extra special 
congratulations to the following children who were presented awards: 

 
Play Leader     Annie H 
Outstanding Contribution to sport  Evan Q-B 
Jonathan Webster Trophy   William P 
Most Improved Player   Lucy R 
Players Player     Connie-Mae L 
Sports Personality of the Year  William P 

 
 
 
 
DRFC assembly 
On Thursday, Doncaster Rovers Rugby club came to present an assembly about the importance of good 
attendance in school.  The Dons Rugby mascot came to visit and challenged Ella S in Class 6 to a game of 
‘Head, Shoulders, Knees and Ball’.  Ella was triumphant! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 



Unwanted clothes or shoes…? 

If you are buying new uniform for your child in September, or just having a summer 

clear out, please put your old clothes, shoes or bedding to one side, as we will be 

having a ‘Bag2School’ collection on Wednesday 25th September. 

We will be sending the bags out to school when we return to school in September. 

Donating items helps to raise much-needed funds for school.  Spread the word – if 

you know of any other family members or friends that are doing the same, include 

them too. 

 
 
Attendance 
Week ending 12th July   
Class 1  91.25% 
Class 2  98.18% 
Class 3  96.67% 
Class 4  97.89% 
Class 5  99.38%  
Class 6  93.48%  
 
Well done to class 5! 
 
The half-termly attendance was won by Class 3 with 98.30%, great work Class 3! 
 

The yearly attendance was won by Class 3 with 97.67%, excellent Class 3! 
 
 
Star of the Week 
Week ending 12th July  
 
Class 1  Beatrice C 
Class 2  Georgie B 
Class 3  Harry R 
Class 4  Darcey W 
Class 5  Carla T 
Class 6  George R-L 
 
 
 
House Points 
This year’s final totals are: 
 
Attenborough  3821 
Pankhurst  3621 
Hawking  3161 
Wilberforce  3165 
 
Well done Attenborough! 
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Summer Term 2 - Awards 
 

The following children have been awarded the end of term Merit and Courtesy awards this half term. 
 
Merit awards 
………………………………………………… 
Reception:  
Year 1:  Heidi F 
Year 2:  Molly M 
Year 3:  Olivia M 
Year 4:  Lucy H 
Year 5:  Holly E 
Year 6:  Anna T 
 
 
 
 
Courtesy awards 
…………………………………………………. 
Reception:  
Year 1:   Piper O’C 
Year 2:   Joey S 
Year 3:   Amelie S 
Year 4:   Freddie A 
Year 5:   Matthew G 
Year 6:   Henry L 
Office:   Nevaeh D 
Breakfast Club: Daniel B 
 
 
 
 
Lunchtime superstars 
…………………………………………………… 
Reception: Lydia E  
Year 1:  Daniel B 
Year 2:  Emilia W 
Year 3:  Ava J 
Year 4:  Daisy A 
Year 5:  Grace H 
Year 6:  Ella S 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Termly Attendance awards: 
Please note:  If your child has been absent for any reason, they will not 
receive a 100% certificate.  If however the absence was authorised, this 
will have been differentiated between authorised and unauthorised on 
their report towards the end of the year.   
 
These children have all achieved 100% attendance this term (23rd April to July 12th):  Well done everyone!   
 
Nursery: Ashton A, Annabelle H, Ruby-Mae R, Tobias S-S 
 
Reception: Benjamin A, Bess H, Elsie H, Henry H,  
 
Year 1: Charlotte C, Heidi F, Winnie H, Tobias H, Ivan-Blaine M, Harriet M, Stanley P 
 
Year 2: James A, Leah B, Sarina B, Anya H, Luke O, Freya P, Kai S,  
 
Year 3:  Isabella B-B, Lilia F, Freddie G, Luke G, Adem G, Ava J, Jenson K,  

Harrison-James M, Cameron M, Chloe R, Harry R, Lily T 
 
Year 4:  Charlie A, Zara B, Laurie L, Olivia O, Freddie S, Elliott T,  
 
Year 5:  Matthew G, Grace H, Faith K, Malachi R, Carla T 
 
Year 6:  Daniel B, Emily B, William P, Anna T, Scarlett W, Elleanor W 
 

 
 
 
 
These children have all achieved between 98% and 99.9% attendance this term (up to 12th July):  Keep it 
up everyone! 
 
Nursery: Alana S,  
 
Reception: Rowan B, Rion C, Faith H 
 
Year 1:  Piper O’C, Reece P 
 
Year 2:  Madeline C, Emilia W, Isabella W 
 
Year 3:  Jack B, Alfie F, Harriet G, Ruben W 
 
Year 4:  Freddie A, Daisy A 
 
Year 5:  Isaac B, Holly E, Khyler G 
 

Year 6:  George R-L 
 
 

 
 
 



Yearly Attendance awards 
 
These children have all achieved 100% attendance for the whole year (up to 12th July) and have received a certificate 
and trophy at the end of year assembly: 
 
Nursery:   
 
Reception: Ben A 
 
Year 1:  Winnie H 
 
Year 2:  James A, Luke O 
 
Year 3:  Luke G, Adem G, Chloe R 
 
Year 4:  Zara B, Olivia O 
 
Year 5:  Carla T 
 
Year 6:  William P, Anna T 
 
 
 
 
 
These children have all achieved between 98% and 99.9% attendance for the whole year (up to 12th July) and have 
received a certificate at the end of year assembly: 
 
Nursery: Ruby-Mae R 
 
Reception: Rion C, Bess H, Elsie H, Henry H 
 
Year 1:  Heidi F, Tobias H, Harriet M, Anders M, Piper O’C 
 
Year 2:  Leah B, Sarina B, Finlay B, Joel F, Anya H, Freya P, Gracie-May W 
 
Year 3:  Jack B, Lilia F, Freddie G, Ava J, Jenson K, Cameron M, Jamie O’R, Amelie S, Lily T, Ruben W 
 
Year 4: Emilia A, Laurie L, Elliot T 
 
Year 5:  Holly E, Khyler G, Grace H, Faith K, Tillie M, Malachi R 
 
Year 6:  Emily B, Amelia P, Scarlett W 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Swimming Awards 
During their swimming lessons this academic year, these children have achieved the following awards.  A 
huge well done to all the children that have tried so hard throughout their lessons.  
 

Puffin   5 metres     10m 

Adam F  Stanley P  Harriet M  Winnie H Heidi F 

Lola W   Daniel B  Heidi F   Toby H  

Piper O’C  Anders M  Reece P  Beatrice C 

Penny C  Beatrice C  Toby H   Harriet M 

Reece P  Charlotte C  Winnie H  Daniel B 

 

 

25m – Class 2  25m – Class 3  50m   100m    

Sarina B  Lily T   Lilia F   James A   

Saffron B  Jason B  Olivia M      

Luke O   Hera W   

Emilia W  Amelie S 

Isabella W  Cameron M 

Freya P   Rose P 

Ruby P   Luke G 

Harvey R  Ava J 

Joey S   Harry R 

Harrison O-G  Joseph T 

 

 

Learners Journey 1 L J 2   L J 3   L J 4 

Ruben W  Katrina F  Sarina B  Hera W Emilia W 

Gracie-Mae W  Isabella B-B  Jason B  Amelie S Freya P 

Leah B   Arthur L  William B  Harrison O-G 

Molly M  Joel F   Lily T   Cameron M 

Finlay B  Jamie O’R  Luke O   Jenson K 

Alfie F   Adem G  Saffron B  Rose P 

   Chloe R  Harriet G  Anya H 

 

 

L J 5   L J 6 

Isabella W  James A 

   Jack B 

   Freddie G 

   Olivia M 

   Lilia F 
 

 
 
Class 6 were also assessed for their ability to swim 25m as this is the National Curriculum expected 
standard for Year 6 children.  78% of them were deemed to be competent in this.  Well done everyone. 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
 



TT Rockstars  
 

  
 

Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Rock Hero   Joel F 
Luke O 
 
 

Freddie G 
Jenson K  
Cameron M 
Joseph T 
  

Charlie A 
Laurie L 
Olivia O 
Zak R 
Freddie S 

Holly E 
Daniel H 
Carla T 

Annie H 
Henry L 
Connie-Mae L 
Amelia P 
William P 
Evan Q-B 
Lucy R 
Ella S 
Anna T 
 
 

Rock 
Legend 

 
Leah B 
Arthur L 
Molly M 
Harrison O-G 
Harvey R 
Kai S 
Joey S 
Gracie-May W 
Emilia W 
 

Jack B 
Isabella B-B 
Jamie O’R 
Ruben W 

Freddie A 
Emilia A 
Daisy A 
Zara B 
Lucy H 
Reuben M 
Ella S 
Elliott T 

Isaac B 
Harrington D 
Matthew G 
Khyler G 
Faith K 
Tillie M 
Malachi R 
 

Emily B 
Rhianna F 
Lottie M 
Jack Q 
Lucy Q-B 
Oliver R 
Scarlett W 
Elleanor W 
Catelyn W 

Rock Star  James A 
Finlay B 

Lilia F 
Adem G 
Harrison M 
Harry R 

Joseph B 
Tehya B 

Poppy H 
Matthew H 
Grace H 
George W-H 

Daniel B 
Kayden J 
George R-L 
Ocean W 
 

 
 

 
 
Accelerated Reader Millionaires 
 

The following children have become Accelerated Reader Millionaires this term: 
 
Year 4:  Zara B, Olivia O 
 
Year 5:  Matthew H, Grace H 
 
Year 6:  Henry L 
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Accelerated Reader ‘smashers’ 
 

Year 1:  All of Class 1 smashed their targets 
 
Year 2: James A, Saffron B, Sarina B, Madeline C, Anya H, Molly M, Harrison O-G, Luke O, Freya P, 

Gracie-May W, Emilia W, Isabella W 
 
Year 3: William B, Jason B, Jack B, Isabella B-B, Lilia F, Alfie F, Freddie G, Harriet G, Luke G, Adem G, 

Ava J, Jenson K, Harrison M, Olivia M, Rose P, Jamie O’R, Chloe R, Amelia S, Ruben W, Hera 
W 

 
Year 4:  Daisy A, Zara B, Nevaeh D, Lucy H, Reuben M, Olivia O, James R, Freddie S, Darcey W 
 
Year 5:  Daniel H, Matthew H, Grace H, Tillie M, Malachi R, Carla T 
 
 
Year 6:  George R-L 
 
 
 

Yearly Awards  
 
Each academic year we award six trophies to the following age groups in recognition of an excellent attitude to 
learning and progress in Maths and Literacy.  These children were awarded with a trophy at the end of year 
assembly. 
 
 
 
Literacy awards: 
 
Year 1 & 2:  Gracie-May W 
 
Year 3 & 4:  Freddie G 
 
Year 5 & 6:   Carla T 
 
 
 
Maths awards: 
 
Year 1 & 2:  James A 
 
Year 3 & 4:  Ella S  
 
Year 5 & 6:  Grace H 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 6 awards: 
Improvement in English    Lucy Q-B 
Improvement in Maths    Emily B 
Improvement in Writing    Oliver R 
Positive Attitude    Annie H 
Positive Attitude to Learning in Class  Reuben T 
Confident Attitude    Kayden J   
Attitude to Learning    Daniel B   
Outstanding Attitude to Learning  Amelia P    
Outstanding Attitude to Reading  Scarlett W 
‘Be the Best You Can Be’   Jack Q 
Determination to Succeed   Ocean W 
Perseverance     Ella S 
Collaboration     Elleanor W 
Creativity & Imagination   Lottie M      
Creativity     Anna T     
Creative Arts     Catelyn W 
Excellence in Maths     George R-L      
Excellence in Sport    Lucy R 
Jonathan Webster trophy   William P  
Outstanding Achievement in Sport  Evan Q-B 
Outstanding Sports Performer   Connie-Mae L  
Academic Excellence    Rhianna F 
Academic Excellence    Henry L   
   
 

I am so incredibly proud of Year 6: your positive attitudes, excellent behaviour, determination to ‘be the 
best you can be’ and individual personalities. You will be sadly missed but fondly remembered. As you 
leave Clarborough, remember to be brave and positive, enjoy learning new things, be motivated by your 
mistakes, make friends and make memories. Most importantly, be yourself. You are all amazing! 
Miss Mayhew 
 

 
I wanted to take this opportunity to thank Year 6 for a brilliant year.  They have worked so hard and 
faced challenges positively.  Their care and consideration for younger pupils has set an excellent 
example to others in our school.  I am very impressed with the resilience they have shown and wish 
them lots of luck as they move into Year 7.   
Mrs Cowell-Clark  
 
 
Can we also say a huge thank you to Mr & Mrs Storer for printing the leavers t-shirts for Class 6. 

 
 
A big thank you to Mrs Burns for donating our end of term cake! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Out of school achievements 
 
 
 
A big well done to  
Lydia E in Reception 
for achieving her  
5m in swimming  
this week.  Keep up the 
Good work Lydia! 

 
 
 
 

William L in Reception 
has passed his Stage 1  
in swimming recently. 

Great work William! 

 
 
A big well done to  
Henry H in Reception  
for being awarded the  
Performer of the Week 
Award at football training last week. 
Excellent Henry! 

 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to Harrison O-G 
in Class 2 for recently completing 

a Cricket Allstars course at Retford 
                Cricket Club.  Well done Harrison! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



School dates for your diaries: 
 

July 
19th   Last day of term 
22nd  INSET day 
23rd   INSET day 
24th   INSET day  
September 
2nd   INSET day 
3rd   Children return to school 
27th   Macmillan Coffee Morning  
 

 


